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February 1, 2023 
 
 
Charles Lockwood 
Utility Analyst 
Oregon Public Utility Commission  
201 High St. SE Suite 100 
Salem, OR 97301-3398 
 
VIA EMAIL: PUC.FilingCenter@state.or.us 
 
RE: Tillamook People’s Utility District Avoided Costs  
 
Dear Mr. Lockwood  
 
I am writing to report Tillamook People’s Utility District’s (“TPUD”) current avoided costs pursuant to 
OAR 860-029-0080(2).  TPUD’s net avoided costs are estimated based on the Bonneville Power 
Administration’s (“BPA”) current Tier 1 wholesale power rate less a reasonable estimate of the Resource 
Support Service (“RSS”) charges that would be imposed on TPUD by BPA with respect to the output of 
any Qualifying Facility (“QF”).  Using this methodology, TPUD’s current avoided cost is as follows:  

Current BPA Wholesale Rates for 
Tier 1 Power 

Estimated BPA RSS Charge for 
Typical QF 

Estimated Net Avoided Cost 
Payment 

$36.60 MWh $15.54 MWh $20.80 MWh 

Although OAR 860-029-0080(2) requests the utility’s forecasted avoided costs over the next twenty (20) 
years, TPUD does not forecast its avoided costs over twenty (20) years.  TPUD’s avoided costs are a 
function of BPA’s wholesale power rates.  BPA revises its wholesale rates every two (2) years.  The current 
Tier 1 rate will be updated as of September 30, 2023.   

The adjustment for BPA’s RSS charges reflected in the above schedule is a function of BPA’s policies.  
These charges are discussed in BPA’s October 31, 2008 Record of Decision approving its current 
wholesale power contracts: “BPA has decided to include a contract provision that allows customers to add 
PURPA resources, but will retain the requirement that the resource be a specified resource requiring RSS.”  
BPA’s RSS charge is not a fixed charge, but will vary depending on project-specific characteristics.  The 
actual RSS charge applicable to a particular QF would be calculated on a project-specific basis.   
 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
 
Marty Holm 
Finance Manager 
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